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Dear Friends: 

On Sunday, September 11 our program year kicks off.  I’m looking 

forward to seeing you.  Sunday mornings at St. Paul’s are filled with 

opportunities for prayer and faith formation, both as individuals as well as a 

faith community.   

Adult Education (Adult Formation) will be offering some outstanding 

opportunities this fall.  (See pp. 12-13.)  We are thrilled to welcome, from 

our own parish community, Dr. Garrett Briggs, who will be presenting a 5-

session presentation on The Parables of Jesus, as well as Andrew Zawierucha 

who will offer two sessions on the Formation of the Old and New Testament.  

And you won’t want to miss the Rev. Javier Almendarez Bautista as he 

presents two sessions, including “The Strange New World of the Bible” and 

“Made in God’s Image.”  I’ll be offering a session as well on the stories of 

the New Testament.  As you can see, the overall theme of all the offerings 

will be scriptural in nature.  You do not want to miss them.  For those 

attending classes, we will be offering coffee in the chapel, and the classes 

will begin at 10:15 a.m. sharp.  Details of the upcoming sessions are found in 

the adult education article of this newsletter.   

Faith formation for our children and youth is also a highlight of our 

Sunday mornings.  We have great leaders and opportunities for our children 

and youth to grow in their faith journey.  These classes will also begin at 

10:15 sharp.  

Notice I’m emphasizing 10:15 sharp?  Development in faith is such a 

significant part of the journey we share here at St. Paul’s.  We want to be 

good stewards of the time we devote to that development.  

Therefore, we are going to shape the 9 o’clock liturgy to prepare us for 

the opportunities offered for children, youth, and adults on Sunday 

mornings.  You may notice a different sound and rhythm to the 9 o’clock 

liturgy beginning September 11 and continuing on into the fall.  Much of the 

liturgy will be shaped by Episcopal liturgical resources which are 

supplements to The Book of Common Prayer, particularly from Enriching Our 

Worship.  There may be a need to introduce us to some new prayers, 

Eucharistic prayers, and music.  Looking forward to it.  

I am also delighted to announce that Joanna Li has agreed to join us as 

our permanent parish organist.  Jo has been with us for almost two years in a 

contract arrangement.  She now joins us in a permanent 15 hour a week 

position.  Jo is an outstanding musician, and we are blessed to have her join 

us.  

I believe we have an exciting year ahead of us.  See you all on 

September 11. 

    George 

Church Work Day 
September 24 
9:00 a.m. ‘til 

mailto:newsletter@stpaulscary.org
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Clergy 

A Note of Thanks  

  from Rev. Dr. Cathy Deats 
“Let us be grateful to the people who 

make us happy; they are the charming 

gardeners who make our souls 

blossom.” ― Marcel Proust  

I love gardening.  I love it from the 

giving the earth what it needs to nurture 

flowers and vegetables; I love the 

warmth of spring that calls for seeds to 

grow and I love the cold of winter that 

calls for the sleep that is its own 

preparation for growth. 

August is another story; it can be 

frustrating for the gardener to witness the 

death of plants in the face of a long 

stretch of unrelenting heat, or to be 

unable to plant anything new, instead 

scrambling to maintain the growth that 

has survived. 

In this August, as I am becoming 

accustomed to my new work in the 

church, I have your notes, so lovingly or 

hilariously written, to remind me of the 

very recent days in which I actually knew 

what I was doing.  If my mind had 

wandered while I was in the car driving, I 

knew I would end up at St. Paul's, Cary.  

These days of August, I must concentrate 

on the route to Roxboro, or Rocky Mount, 

to Durham or Roanoke Rapids. 

And so I thank you not only for your 

most generous financial gift, but for your 

notes that I can read again when I falter 

as the "newbie" -- "Is that ________(fill in 

the blank with the name of a town) a town 

in North Carolina?"  "Can you please tell 

me who _______is?"  "Is there anything I 

should know before I go to 

______Church?"  What an exciting 

adventure life in Christ is!   

Mostly I thank you for your care for 

each other and for the Body of Christ, 

and specifically for the love and care you 

shared with me.  You welcomed a 

sometimes(?) brash Yankee woman into 

your midst and helped me to be further 

formed into the priest God would have 

me be. 

Peace be with all y'all guys! 

  Cathy 

The Rev Dr. Cathy L Deats 
Canon for Regional Ministry 
The Episcopal Diocese of North Carolina 

I once had a seminary professor 

remind our class that the Scriptures often 

instruct us by example, not just by 

heavenly edict.  You will not find step-by-

step instructions for how to navigate life 

in the Bible – if only it were that simple!  

Instead, the Old and New Testaments 

more often provide us with stories that 

shape our understanding of who God is 

and what God intends for us.  In the 

strange world of Scripture, we find that 

God speaks anew to our current 

circumstances, shaping our way of being 

in the world by reminding us of our place 

in a much larger cloud of witnesses.   

This fall, we will be taking some time 

to delve into Scripture together, and I am 

excited to explore how God speaks 

through the sacred texts of our Christian 

tradition with you.  We will also discern 

how that gets lived out in daily life 

through our Wednesday evening 

offerings, as we talk about images of God 

in our world, the nature of belonging in 

the church, and the practice of moral 

discernment.  The purpose of gathering 

together to study, however, isn’t just to 

improve our Bible trivia skills – it is a 

time to reflect on how the wisdom of the 

Christian community shapes our vision of 

what it means to be made whole.  It is a 

time for community formation, in the 

broad sense of the word.   

I invite you to take part in the 

conversation, wherever you find yourself 

on your faith journey.  Community 

happens as we worship, serve, and learn 

together, and I am looking forward to 

how God will speak in and through you in 

the process.    

Rev. Javier Almendarez Bautista 

Formed by the Christian Story 
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Vestry 

Warden’s Corner 
“Back to school” is often punctuated 

by kids trying to get in their last 

moments at the pool, summer camps 

winding down, parents buying clothes 

for kids who have recently grown, and of 

course, my favorite part of going back to 

school: new school supplies.  New pens 

and pencils, notebooks, folders – they all 

remind me of the hope and excitement 

that the new year brings.  A “new school 

year” also reminds us of the “possibility” 

to come.  Sure there may be challenges 

along the way, but new lessons will be 

learned, new abilities will be realized.  A 

walk familiar to all of us, regardless of 

where we are in life.   

Likewise, it won’t be long before the 

children of St. Paul’s will be scurrying off 

to weekly Sunday School, too.  They will 

be shaped by the word of 

God put into activities meant just 

for them and for their age.  But it 

doesn’t stop there, of course.  This 

year’s adult education offerings, EYC 

programming, music programming, and 

countless other ministry-run programs 

are continuing to broaden and deepen 

their presence – and wonderful impact - 

within our community.  We are a 

community with extraordinary gifts.  I am 

so excited to see how we continue to 

develop and grow as a faith community!  

Prayerfully submitted,   

 Your Senior Warden, 

  Julia Rudy 

About Our Church 
We express our sympathy to Mike 

Sweeney for the death of his mother, 

Mary Sweeney; to Summerlee Walter for 

the death of her fiancée, Arturo 

Dominguez; to Dana and Kelley Smith for 

the death of their son Gibson Smith; to 

Betsy McBrayer for the death of her uncle 

The Rev. Patrick Braden; to Ottis and Gail 

Cowper for the death of their brother-in- 

law, Murat Cin; to John Goehrke for the 

death of his mother Mary Goehrke; to 

David Lindquist for the death of his 

father, Merton Lindquist; to Caroline 

Starck for the death of her father, Brian 

Rankin; to Kay Lindquist for the death of 

her husband, Brice Lindquist; to Mike 

and Sara Concini for the death of their 

cousin, Diane Kissinger; to Ida Kelly for 

the death of her husband, John Kelly; to 

LaRue Kellogg for the death of her  

husband, Bernie 

Kellogg; and to Margaret Haughey for 

the death of her friend, Trudi LaFon.   

We rejoice in the baptism of 

Alexander Thomas Raasch, son of Eric 

and Melissa Raasch; of Ella Marianne 

Springfield, daughter of Harrison and 

Christi Springfield; of Arden James 

Salisbury, daughter of Matthew and 

Claire Salisbury; of Graham Jackson 

Struble, son of Stephen and Jennifer 

Struble; and of Ruth Adriana Lancia, 

daughter of Neil and Cecilia Lancia .   

Congratulations to Judith and 

Stephen Clark on the birth of their 

daughter, Emily Maria Clark; and to 

Betsy and John McBrayer on the birth of 

their grandson, Hudson Paul Hartness.   

Submitted by Melanie Fairbrother 
Office Manager 

Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 

Ministry of  the Week 

 

Sep 4 
No Coffee Hour 
Labor Day Weekend 

Sep 11 Newcomer Ministry 

Sep 18 Stewardship 

Sep 25 TBD 
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The Women’s Study Group will meet 

Tuesday, September 8th from 12:00 noon 

-1:30 p.m. in the bride’s room to discuss 

Zealot: The Life and Times of Jesus of 

Nazareth by Raza Aslan.  The Amazon 

review says, “From the internationally 

bestselling author of No god but God 

comes a fascinating, provocative, and 

meticulously researched biography that 

challenges long-held assumptions about 

the man we know as Jesus of Nazareth.”  

There is sure to be a lot to discuss about 

this book.   

Stay tuned for a list of our upcoming 

books.  We will select our next slate at 

the September meeting.   

We would love to have you join us for 

our discussions – even if you haven’t 

finished the book!  If you have any 

questions, contact Leah Dail at 

LeahDail@gmail.com.    

Submitted by Leah Dail 

Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 

From the Newcomer Ministry 
Please consider joining us in 

greeting visitors and new members!  We 

have an active bread ministry, and we 

need more bread bakers and bread 

deliverers.  We have newcomer classes 

twice a year that Father George leads, 

where new folks learn about our parish, 

the larger Episcopal Church, and the 

many opportunities for them to get 

involved at St. Paul's.  If you have a 

smiling face, a warm handshake, the gift 

of baking, or simply want to welcome 

new pilgrims to our church family, please 

contact Frank & Anne Laney, 

annewlaney@gmail.com, or call (919) 

460-0835.    
Submitted by Anne Laney 

Don’t you just love turning the 

calendar over to September, when you 

know the weather is 

soon changing to 

LOBSTER weather? 

That’s right, it will soon 

be cool enough for us to 

welcome those delicious 

Maine crustaceans right 

here at the St. Paul’s 

wharf.  Saturday, 

October 1st is going to 

be a memorable date for 

many reasons:  1) it 

marks the TENTH year of Lobster Fest, 2) 

we will debut St. Paul’s new, Lobster-

dedicated cooker, and 3) YOU are going 

to join in the fun and see why people all 

around the area know about this event.   

Here’s what you need to know: 

Lobster Fest is Saturday, October 1; 

prices range from a $15 Lobsta Roll to a 

$25 eat-in Lobster Meal (Chicken meal 

only $10).  All meals and rolls can be eat-

in or take out; online ordering is now 

open at lobsterfestcary.org. 

Not sure what to do with a lobster? St. 

Paul’s has several options for those new 

to this experience.  The easiest way to 

start is with a Quarta Pounda Lobsta Roll –

a heapin’ lot of fresh lobster meat and a 

little sauce served on a La Farm Bakery 

brioche roll.  Prefer to tackle a whole 

lobster?  You can pick up live or cooked 

lobsters (between 10:00 a.m. and 4:00 

p.m.) and fix them at home.  Dining in is 

always an option as well, with meals 

served from 11:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. in the 

parish hall.  There are also outdoor 

dining options at the church, as well as 

live music…and even a chicken option if 

you drag along a non-lobster lover (

 – even non-

crustacean eaters).  

We really do need lots of help to 

make this day a success, so please, 

please consider joining us in some way 

either Friday for preparations, or 

Saturday for operations. A sign up list has 

been created at the following website: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/20f0545aea62ca3f85-lobster.   

Any further questions?  Contact Ted 

Straub at Ted@lobsterfestcary.org.  

Submitted by Mary Kintz 

Lobster Fest 

mailto:LeahDail@gmail.com?subject=Women's%20Study%20Group
mailto:annewlaney@gmail.com?subject=Newcomer%20Ministry
http://www.lobsterfestcary.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0545aea62ca3f85-lobster
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0545aea62ca3f85-lobster
mailto:Ted@lobsterfestcary.org?subject=Lobster%20Fest%20Cary%20
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Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 

Get to Know Javier! 

Saturday afternoon, 4:00-6:00 p.m., 

September 17, the Senior Ministry will 

sponsor a “Meet and Greet” event in the 

parish hall.  We have invited our new 

Associate Rector, Javier Almendarez 

Bautista, to join us in sharing experiences 

of St. Paul’s and its ministries.   

Please help us welcome him by 

bringing a snack; the Senior Ministry will 

provide beverages.  It would also help if 

you would RSVP the Sign-up Genius on 

the St. Pauls’ website or contact Jean 

Huey at jehuey@outlook.com or  919-303

-5769. 

 

 

 

Advance Directives Presentation 

Rich Gwaltney from Transitions Life 

Care spoke about much more than living 

wills and health care powers of attorney 

on February 20, 2016.  In fact, he focused 

on FIVE WISHES. 

1. Who do I want to make care decisions 

for me when I can’t? (health care 

power of attorney) 

2. What kinds of medical treatment do I 

want—or don’t want? (living will) 

3. How comfortable do I want to be? 

4. How do I want people to treat me? 

5. What do I want my loved ones to 

know? 

Click HERE for the full description or 

check it out on the Senior Ministry page 

on the St. Paul’s website.   

Senior Adult Ministry 
The St. Paul’s Senior Ministry has planned a social event for seniors, up-coming 

seniors, caregivers, and anyone interested!  We would also like to remind you about 

the online resources from February 20, 2016. 
Submitted by Gerri Batchelor 

Want more news?  Get up-to-date news delivered to your in-box every 
other week.  To subscribe to E-News,  

go here: www.stpaulscary.org/resources/enews 

Like good stewards of the manifold 

grace of God, serve one another 

with whatever gift each of you has 

received. – 1 Peter 4:10  

We invite you to get involved with 

one or more of the wide variety of 

ministries at St. Paul's.  There are many 

opportunities to help St. Paul's and the 

community and to find fellowship with 

others.  

The Time & Talent Stewardship form 

is available on the kiosk in the narthex or 

online at this link.  http://

www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/   

Submitted by Sally Moller 

Share Your Time & Talents with St. Paul's 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080d4eaeab2cab9-gettoknow
mailto:jehuey@outlook.com?subject=Get%20to%20Know%20Javier
http://www.stpaulscary.org/adult-education/advance-directives-presentation-given-on-feb-20-2016/
http://www.stpaulscary.org/resources/enews
http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/
http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/
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St. Paul’s Care and Share Ministry 
St. Paul’s “Inreach” Ministry, Care & 

Share, provides confidential support and 

assistance to individuals and families 

within our parish family in times of need.  

Our small committee coordinates a 

network of compassionate volunteers to 

provide assistance in a few key areas:  

(1) transportation (to services, 

medical appointments), (2) meals 

(during times of health and other 

stressors), (3) funeral receptions 

and miscellaneous other support 

services to those in need.  Care & 

Share has been operating within 

our church community for many years, 

experiencing growth, and ever seeking 

ways to improve our efficiency and 

support of those we serve.   

To that end, by way of update:  we 

have recently reviewed, up-dated, and 

refreshed our volunteer list.  Our current 

roster totals 181 volunteers who have 

expressed their willingness to serve in 

the Care & Share ministry.  Thank you to 

the kind and compassionate members of 

St. Paul’s.   

The transportation services provided 

via Care & Share are extremely 

meaningful for recipients and drivers, 

both.  Attending church ‘live’ is a special 

experience for those with some physical 

limitations or without family support to 

enable them to enjoy community worship 

regularly.  We are proud to offer this 

service, and ever-looking to expand our 

network of transportation volunteers.  

(Generally, a team of drivers transport 

the individual on a defined, rotating 

schedule.)  The Care & Share 

transportation coordinator, Melinda 

Hansen, recently expressed the mutual 

benefit of supportive service to a new 

volunteer: “we build relationship and 

promote continuity for the people we are 

driving.”  Transportation is not only 

about bringing a member to church, but 

also about the sense of community that 

arises within the transportation team 

supporting a parishioner.  It is truly a 

beautiful thing.  If you feel called, and 

have time within your schedule to 

transport a parish member to a service 

you already attend on a short-term basis, 

please contact Margie Best, Care & Share 

leader at mwbest@bellsouth.net or 919-

303-3830.  

In the Care & Share ministry, and 

throughout the loving St. Paul’s 

community…we are truly here for each 

other.  God is working among and within 

us.  THANK YOU.  

Submitted by Linda Cozzolino  

This year's Festival will take place at 

St. Paul's on Saturday, November 12, 

from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  You'll find 

handmade items from parishioners and 

local artists, along with knit and crochet 

items by Prayer Stitchers, musical 

entertainment from choir members, a 

bake sale, a book sale, food trucks, and a 

huge raffle.   

Are you an artist or crafter?  We need 

your new, hand-made items to sell at the 

St. Paul's Table.  Please contact Brock 

Fransen at 919-481-1026 or 

bfransen@bellsouth.net.  

The success of the festival depends 

on volunteers and we need your help.  

Giving your time for a two-hour shift can 

help us to raise money to support those 

in need.  Whether you want to help sell 

items, set up or transport tables, greet 

visitors, sort books, fill in for exhibitors, 

process credit card sales, or count the 

proceeds after the festival, we have a job 

for you!  Please sign up using this link: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/20f0a4cafa72ba20-volunteers/ 

If you have any questions about 

volunteering, please contact Katie 

Robinson at 919-247-3472 or 

katie015@bellsouth.net.  

For general questions about the 

festival please contact Sally Moller at 

sbm2@nc.rr.com. 

Thank you for your support of the 

Arts & Crafts Festival for Outreach!   

Submitted by Sally Moller 

Arts & Crafts Festival Needs Volunteers 

mailto:mwbest@bellsouth.net?subject=Care%20and%20Share
mailto:bfransen@bellsouth.net?subject=Arts%20&%20Crafts%20Festival
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4cafa72ba20-volunteers/
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4cafa72ba20-volunteers/
mailto:katie015@bellsouth.net?subject=Arts%20&%20Crafts%20Festival
mailto:sbm2@nc.rr.com?subject=Arts%20&%20Crafts%20Festival
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St. Paul’s is a sponsor of the 9th 

Annual Race for Home thanks to a 

generous sponsorship donation from a 

parish family.  The Race for Home takes 

place on Labor Day, September 5, with 

gates opening at 7:00 a.m. for a 10K, 5K, 

and Fun Mile.  It benefits The Carying 

Place, a local non-profit working with 

homeless families to help them develop 

life skills while providing short-term 

housing and support.  St. Paul’s is 

engaged in this good work through our 

St. Nicholas ministry, Prayer Stitchers, 

and our support of Dorcas Ministries.  

Since St. Paul’s is a sponsor, all 

members of our community can 

participate for free!  More information is 

available at https://runsignup.com/Race/

NC/Cary/CaryingPlaceRace.  On the 

final registration page, participants 

should enter coupon code 

“StPaulsSponsor”.  Thanks to our 

gracious parish donors and to everyone 

who will walk, run, and have fun together 

on September 5!  

Submitted by Aleta McClenney 

Come Walk, Run, and Have Fun to 

Support The Carying Place 

The Fellowship Events Team invites 

you to Una Serata Italiana Saturday, 

September 10 at 6:30 p.m. in the parish 

hall.   

An Italian evening includes a great 

dinner menu and fabulous live authentic 

Italian music.   

Music provided by the band 

Mebanesville.  Come dance the 

Tarantella!   

Tickets are $15.00 per person, and 

are available after the Sunday services.   

Join us for this special event of food, 

music, fun, and fellowship.  

A great way to start off the fall 

season! 

For more information contact Toni 

Holderied 919-387-8225 or 

tholderied@gmail.com. 

Una Serata Italiana 

Do you like to read a good mystery?  

Come join us on the 1st Tuesday of every 

month to discuss some of your favorite 

books.  Our next meeting is Tuesday, 

September 6th,  at 7:00 p.m.  We will be 

discussing the first in the Louise Penny 

series or your favorite one.  We meet at 

the Starbucks, 1107 Cary Towne Blvd., 

near the Cary Towne Mall.  If you have 

any questions please contact Sarah 

Collins at 919-757-2086. 

Submitted by Sarah Collins 

Mystery Book Club meets at Starbucks 

Parents, please bring your little ones 

for open play and fellowship each 

Monday morning starting on September 

12th.  The Stay at Home Parents Group 

will be hosting a play group in the kids’ 

club after preschool drop off at 9:30 a.m. 

until approximately 10:45 a.m.  For more 

information please contact Amy Borbet 

(aborbet@gmail.com) or Cecilia Lancia 

(cecilialancia@gmail.com).   

Submitted by Amy Borbet 

Stay at Home Parents Group 

https://runsignup.com/Race/NC/Cary/CaryingPlaceRace
https://runsignup.com/Race/NC/Cary/CaryingPlaceRace
mailto:tholderied@gmail.com?subject=An%20Italian%20Evening
mailto:aborbet@gmail.com?subject=Monday%20morning%20play%20time
mailto:cecilialancia@gmail.com?subject=Monday%20morning%20play%20time


Children’s 

Ministries 

Christine Ingram 

Children’s 

Ministries Director 

467-1477, ext. 19 

The Children’s Ministries Committee 

would like to thank Jill Rubin, Tara 

Muller, and Erin Spencer for their three 

years of service on the Children’s 

Ministries Committee.  We will miss them 

as they roll off our committee!  We also 

want to thank Rebecca Sayers for 

volunteering to chair our committee for 

the 2016-2017 school year.  And, finally a 

big thank you to Lynn Tovar, Amy Borbet, 

Melissa Raasch, and Sarah Woodson for 

agreeing to serve on the committee for 

the next three years.  Returning 

members of the committee are:  Francine 

Pearce, Jamie McQuiggan, Sara Concini, 

Ruth Echols, Cecilia Lancia, and Jennifer 

Bosser.  Our committee is already 

working hard and planning a fabulous 

year for the children of St. Paul’s!  

Children’s Ministries Members  

Education and Spiritual Development 

Page 8 Happy 2016-2017 School Year! 
The preschool staff is super excited 

for the upcoming school year!  The 

teachers have so many exciting activities 

planned for the year.  

We began the new year with Parent 

Orientation on August 25th and Meet the 

Teacher on August 26th.  Our first official 

day of school was August 29th.  The 

students did a fabulous job of getting 

back into the routine of school and 

having fun with their friends.   

Please make sure you stop by the 

playground to see the new shade sails.  

The sails were installed over the summer 

and will offer some much needed relief 

from the heat and sun.  

We still have a couple of openings in 

our one year old, 3-day 3’s, 5-day 4’s, 

and TK classes.   Please spread the word 

to your neighbors, co-workers, friends, 

and anyone new to the area looking for a 

preschool home.  We have such a 

wonderful group of teachers and 

families.  Please have interested families 

call the office at 919-467-3788 or email 

stpaulspreschoolcary@gmail.com.   

Blessings. 

Brooke Bowersox 

St. Paul’s Preschool Director 

Please mark your calendars for the upcoming events at the 

Preschool. 
 August 29th – First day of school 

 September 5th – No school / Labor Day 

 September 14th – First day of Chapel  

 September 12th/13th – First full day for Toddlers and 2’s 

 September 21st/ 22nd – Muffins for Moms 

 September 22nd – Ice Cream Social  

 September 30th – No school – WCPSS Workday 

Heroes and Villains VBS was a blast! 
Thank you to all the wonderful 

children and helpful volunteers that 

attended this year’s VBS-“Heroes and 

Villains!”  We had a great week with our 

day session, attended by 80 children and 

an army of volunteers.  And, our first 

evening session was a success too-

attended by 15 children and another 

wonderful group of volunteers.  

A huge thank you to the families for 

their Socks and Undies Donations for 

Note in the Pocket and for their snacks 

and treats donations for our local heroes-

the Cary Police Department.   

mailto:stpaulspreschoolcary@gmail.com?subject=St.%20Paul's%20Preschool
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We can’t wait to welcome everyone 

back to Sunday school on September 11th 

at 10:15 a.m. in the education building.  

Listen for the ringing bell in the parish 

hall to signal the start of Sunday school – 

please remain in the parish hall until you 

hear the bell.  Once the bell rings, please 

proceed up the hallway and look for your 

grade listed above the doorway.  Pre-

registration for Sunday school is not 

needed this year-registration forms will 

be distributed in the Sunday school 

classrooms on Sept. 11th.  If you have any 

questions about Sunday school 

placement, please contact Christine 

Ingram at 

christine.ingram@stpaulscary.org.   

Sunday School Kickoff – Sep. 11 

Each year the Children’s Ministries 

Committee selects a charity to be the 

beneficiary of our children’s basket 

collections.  This year’s children’s 

stewardship collection (the brown basket 

held by a child during the offertory) is 

going to fund a CHILDREN’s Note in the 

Pocket sorting event.  St. Paul’s 

children’s sorting day will be held on 

June 4, 2017, during Sunday school/

coffee hour and will take place in our 

parish hall.  A Note in the Pocket sorting 

event involves sorting through donated 

clothing and shoes and getting them 

organized by gender and size.  This will 

be a great activity for all ages!  In order 

to host a “sorting event” we need to 

collect $3000 in our children’s basket.  As 

of the printing of this newsletter, we have 

collected around $200.  This is very 

similar to Stop Hunger Now and we know 

that we will be able to reach our goal 

with everyone’s help!  Those quarters 

and dollars add up quickly and every 

little bit helps our brothers and sisters in 

need.  You can track our progress on the 

bulletin board in the education building.  

Thank you for your generosity!  

In addition to collecting funds, we 

will also be collecting clothing for 

children in need!  We will be hosting 

Sock and Undies Sundays…where we 

will collect new socks and undies-any 

size and gender are welcome.  We will 

also collect new and like new clothing 

and shoes-any size and gender are 

welcome.  Our first collection event will 

be held Sept. 11-Oct. 9.   A special bin 

will be available in the narthex to collect 

our donations.  Keep an eye on your 

email and the children’s calendar for our 

two other collection drives. 

You can learn more about Note in the 

Pocket and how they are helping 

underprivileged children in Wake 

County by going to their website 

www.noteinthepocket.org.   

Children’s Stewardship – Note in the 

Pocket  

We are so excited about this new 

outreach opportunity for families with 

younger children!  On Saturday morning, 

October 8, everyone at St. Paul’s and 

especially all families with younger 

children (ages 3 through 5th grade) are 

invited to “glean” sweet potatoes with 

the Society of St. Andrew.  This “Yam 

Jam” is very simple-we collect the sweet 

potatoes that remain in the fields after the 

farmer has harvested all that is profitable 

to harvest.  All the food we collect goes 

to food banks, food pantries, soup  

kitchens, homeless 

shelters, etc. in the 

Triangle area.  Go ahead 

and reserve this date and 

send Christine Ingram an email to be 

added to this interest list!  We won’t 

know the location of our field to glean 

until the week of our volunteering, but it 

will be one hour of travel or less.  This is 

a WONDERFUL opportunity for young 

children to experience outreach!!! 

Gleaning Day – Oct. 8 

mailto:christine.ingram@stpaulscary.org?subject=Sunday%20School%20Teachers
http://www.noteinthepocket.org
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Calling all 4th and 5th 

graders!  Please join us for Pre

-EYC each 2nd and 4th 

Sunday from 11:15 a.m. 

to 1:00 p.m. in the 

parish hall.  Pre-

EYCers do not 

have to be 

enrolled in Sunday 

school to 

participate.  Pre-EYC 

is an informal, 

structured gathering 

time where our main focus 

is building relationships 

between children through fun, 

fellowship, and outreach.  

Parents will be asked to help 

with meals and volunteering 

during some meetings (about 

twice a year per family).  

Please contact Christine 

Ingram to have your child 

added to the Pre-EYC 

registration list.  Our first 

meeting will be Sept. 25, 2016 

at 11:15 a.m. in the parish hall!  

Pre-EYC Kicks Off 

2016 - 2017 Children’s Ministry Calendar 

Date  Event 

Aug 21 Sunday School Teacher Orientation 11am / Church 
Quarterly Meeting 10am 

Aug 28 Back to School Backpack Blessing at the 9 am service / Mini
-Ministry Fair 

Sep 4 Labor Day Weekend / No Children’s Chapel 

Sep 11 Sunday School Starts / Note in the Pocket Drive Begins 

Sep 25 Pre-EYC Starts@11:15 – FUN DAY! / Note in the Pocket 
Drive 

Oct 6 Note in the Pocket Drive 

Oct 8 Pre-EYC Gleaning 

Oct 9 Note in the Pocket Drive Ends 

Oct 23 Pre-EYC Reverse Trick or Treating 11:15 am-1 pm 

Oct 30 Pageant Forms Distributed / Pumpkin Carving, Chili Cookoff 
and Youth Carnival 5 pm 

Nov 6 PJ Sunday / Daylight Savings Ends 

Nov 12 Pre-EYC to Note in the Pocket 

Nov 13 Pageant Parts given out / Stewardship Brunch-Pre-EYC 
assist 

Nov 20 Pre-EYC attend Youth Pageant 

Nov 27 Intergenerational Event - Coffee Hour / No Sunday School 

Dec 4 St. Nicholas Sunday / Last Day of SS / Pre-EYC Christmas 
Party 

Dec 9 Christmas Pageant Rehearsal 6-8pm 

Dec 10 Christmas Pageant Rehearsal 9am-12pm 

Dec 11 Christmas Pageant 9am Service / No Children’s Chapel or 
Sunday School 

Dec 18 No Children’s Chapel or Sunday School / No Pre-EYC 

Dec 24 Christmas Eve Service for Young Families- 4pm 

Dec 25 No Children’s Chapel or Sunday School / No Pre-EYC 

Date  Event 

Jan 1 No Children’s Chapel or Sunday School / No Pre-EYC 

Jan 8 Sunday School Resumes / Pre-EYC Playground Clean-up 

Jan 22 Pre-EYC bowling with EYC 

Feb 4 Teddy Bear Tea 10:30am-12pm 

Feb 5 Note in the Pocket Drive 

Feb 12 Pre-EYC Meets / Note in the Pocket Drive 

Feb 19 Note in the Pocket Drive 

Feb 25 Pre-EYC Brown Bag Ministry 

Feb 26 Note in the Pocket Drive Ends 

Feb 28 Pancake Supper 

Mar 1 Ash Wednesday Service for Families 5:45pm 

Mar 5 Sunday School Teacher Appreciation Brunch 11am 

Mar 11 Pre-EYC Food Bank Volunteering 2pm-4pm 

Mar 12 PJ Sunday / Daylight Saving Begins / Communion Class #1 

Mar 19 Communion Class #2 

Mar25-26 Pre-EYC Overnight Retreat / Communion Class #3 

Apr 2 Communion Celebration / Note in the Pocket Drive 

Apr 9 Palm Sunday / No SS / Note in the Pocket Drive 

Apr 14 Good Friday Service for Children 10am 

Apr 16 Easter Egg Hunt / No Sunday School or Children’s Chapel / 
Note in the Pocket Drive 

May 7 Last Day of Sunday School 

May 14 Mother’s Day / Recognize 5th Graders 

June 4 Note in the Pocket Sort Day 

If you want to receive weekly 
reminders about “What’s Happening 

in Children’s Ministries,” please 
email Christine Ingram at 

christine.ingram@stpaulscary.org.  
You will be added to the distribution 
list for weekly updates about what is 
going on at St. Paul’s for families of 

children ages 3 to 5th grade.  

mailto:christine.ingram@stpaulscary.org?subject=Children's%20Ministries
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Youth Coordinator 

Leah Dail 

Leah.Dail@stpaulscary.org 

Fostering the love of 
Christ in the youth of 

St. Paul’s. 

Youth Sunday School 

The mission of the Youth Ministry is to develop a spiritually rich community of young people through fellowship, fun, 
education, service, and worship.  Our Core Development Values are the foundation of our ministry and define what 

is most important.  They are:   
 Fellowship    Education    Fun    Growth    Spiritual Development    Service    Inclusiveness    Respect 

Come join us for lots of wild 

games, silly songs and dances, 

and general hilarity as we 

celebrate coming back 

together for another great year 

of faith and fellowship. There 

will also be an awesome meal.  

This is a combined event for 

both middle school and high 

school from 4-7 p.m. 

September 11: Kickoff with Special Time – 4-7 PM  

We’ll have opening activities with the whole group, small groups by grade, worship 

together, and ending with dinner.  We’ll begin the sacred work of getting to know one 

another and building our community.  

September 18: Regular EYC 5-7 PM  

Episcopal Youth 
Community 

Every young person in grades 6-12 

who attends St. Paul’s is welcome to be a 

part of the Episcopal Youth Community 

(EYC).  Friends are always welcome to 

attend.  EYC gathers on Sunday nights 

for fellowship and fun activities from 5:00 

– 7:00 p.m. with a shared meal at 6:30 

p.m.  We combine lots of zaniness – 

games, songs, lots of action – with 

worship and service.  It’s organized 

chaos but it works!  

Youth Registration 
Please check the Youth Page on the St. 

Paul’s website (www.stpaulscary.org/

ministries/youth/) for registration forms or 

contact Leah Dail at 

leah.dail@stpaulscary.org for hard copies.  

The following must be turned in to 

participate in any youth events: 

information form, youth covenant, medical 

release, media release, and behavior 

agreement.  

Come join us for youth Sunday school beginning September 11th!  There is a middle school 

class for 6th-8th graders and another for high schoolers, grades 9-12.  The Sunday school hour is 

from 10:15-11:00 a.m. (between services).  Middle schoolers meet in the youth wing – and, no 

need to go by coffee hour, we will have snacks for you there.  High schoolers meet in Room 10 

of the education building.  

mailto:youth@stpaulscary.org
http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/
http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/
mailto:Leah.Dail@stpaulscary.org?subject=Youth
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Nothing works better to get to know each other than a lock-in!  Come at 

4:00 p.m. Saturday, September 24.  We’ll have dinner, play games, 

maybe watch a movie, sleep in the chapel, and then go to church and 

Sunday school together.  Please bring a fun ingredient for our 

Chopped Competition (Youth Style!) and a snack to share later.  You’ll 

need a sleeping bag, air mattress or sleeping pad, PJ’s, toiletries, and 

church clothes.  Come have lots of overnight fun with us.   

September 24-25: Lock-In 

Please stay connected!  Send in your registration forms so we have your contact 
information.  Check your weekly emails.  Check the Youth webpage at 

www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/.  Keep up with us on social media: 

 

 

 

St Paul’s Cary Eyc                            @youthstpaul                                      youthstpauls   

SUNDAY MORNING ADULT FORMATION   

Chapel, 10:15 – 11:00 a.m.  

Scripture and Formation  

Sep 11:  “The Strange New World of 

the Bible:  Reading Scripture” by 

Rev. Javier Almendárez Bautista.   

Sep 18:  “Formed by the Christian 

Story” by Rev. George Adamik.   

Sept 25:  “The Formation of the Old 

Testament” by Andrew Zawierucha.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

WEDNESDAY EVENING ADULT FORMATION 

Youth Wing, 7:00 – 8:00 p.m.  

Scripture and Formation 

A three-week formation series, 

entitled Images of God, and led by Rev. 

George Adamik.  Dates are:  Sep. 14, 

Sep. 21, and Sep. 28.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

THE DAILY OFFICE.  A series of prayers 

for daily devotions in the morning and 

evening.  Recordings are made by St. 

Paul’s readers and are available in MP3 

format at www.stpaulscary.org.  

Readings by St. Paul’s readers are also 

broadcast on the Church Broadcasting 

Entity Radio (THE-CBE.org).   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

JULIAN GATHERING.  Meetings are 

held on the second and fourth 

Wednesdays of each month at 9:15 a.m. 

for contemplative prayer and the study of 

Julian of Norwich.  Julian was a 14th 

century mystic and author of The 

Revelations of Divine Love, often 

acknowledged as one of the world’s 

great spiritual classics.  For more 

information, contact Lanny Wase, 

lannywase@mac.com, 919-466-9050.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

PEOPLE OF ALL COLORS AND 

CULTURES TOGETHER (PACCT).  

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of 

each month at 7:00 p.m. in the youth wing 

to discuss race relations and diversity in 

our community and America.  For more 

information text Andrea at 919-348-9599.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

THE WOMEN’S STUDY GROUP.  A 

group for women who are interested in 

reading and discussing literature.  The 
(Continued on page 13) 

Adult Formation Opportunities  

http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/
http://www.StPaulsCary.org
file:///L:/St%20Pauls/NewsletterRelated/Newsletters/2016/06%20Sep/THE-CBE.org
mailto:lannywase@mac.com?subject=Julian%20Gathering
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group alternates reading fiction and non-

fiction each month.  Many, but not all, of 

the selections have spiritual /religious 

themes.  Meetings are monthly on the 

second Tuesday from 12:00 noon to 1:30 

p.m. in the bride’s room.  Child care is 

available on request.  For more 

information, contact Leah Dail, 

LeahDail@gmail.com.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

 

Submitted by Beth Barnes 
and St. Paul’s Adult Education Committee  

(Continued from page 12) 

Adult Formation Opportunities 

Outreach 

Youth and adult volunteers from St. 

Paul’s journeyed to Cocke County, 

Tennessee, in July for Appalachia Service 

Project 2016.  This year’s crew, which 

included two young people and Father 

John Gibson from Grace Episcopal 

Church in Clayton, worked on a variety 

of projects, including installing flooring, 

dry wall, and metal siding, moving 

interior walls, painting, and trim work.   

Our team shared the center with St. 

Matthew’s United Methodist Church from 

Annandale, Virginia, and a highlight of 

the trip was a joint Eucharist between our 

two churches and the center staff.  Other 

special memories included the annual 

family picnic with some of the 

homeowners we worked with as guests, 

and the culture night, which featured a 

musician who was also a storyteller.  

And, as always, there were evening trips 

for ice cream!  

Everyone had a good time, learned 

some new skills, and made wonderful 

relationships with the ASP family.   

Submitted by Kevin Swann 
and Aleta MacClenny 

ASP 2016 

Twenty St. Paul’s parishioners 

painted faces, applied tattoos, blew 

bubbles, and more at the Wrenn Drive 

Block Party in June.  The annual event is a 

collaborative effort started by 

Greenwood Forest Baptist Church and 

now involving multiple faith 

communities, the Town of Cary, Dorcas 

Ministries, and others.  Residents of the 

apartments around the Wrenn Drive Post 

Office enjoyed fun, food, and activities 

including samples from Duck Donuts, sno 

-cones, and a bounce house.  

This was the first year St. Paul’s has 

participated.  We became involved 

under the leadership of our GoDo 

ministry and look forward to taking part 

in this important event in future years.   

Submitted by Kevin Swann 
and Aleta MacClenny 

GoDo – Wrenn Drive Block Party  

mailto:LeahDail@gmail.com?subject=WSG
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Dorcas Ministry Update 

Are you ready for a new job?  Dorcas 

Ministries is now accepting applications 

for Jobs for Life, a faith-based 

employment program to help you chart a 

path to a new job.  Graduates of the 

program will be able to speak more 

confidently in front of a group, have a 

professional resume, meet with local 

employers, be prepared and confident in 

job interviews, have a clearer picture of 

what they want in life, and have a deeper 

faith in God’s plan for them.  Classes start 

in September and meet at Dorcas 

Ministries, 187 High House Road, Cary on 

Tues & Thurs from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  To 

apply, email: outreach@dorcas-cary.org 

for an application or call 984-333-0058 or 

visit dorcas-cary.org.   

 

What’s new with the toilet paper 

collection?  We will have our next 

collection on Sunday Oct 2 during coffee 

hour.  In case you missed the June 26 

collection success – we collected 842 

rolls making our total 1,661 for 3 

collection events for the Dorcas Ministry 

Food Pantry.  Let’s see if we can beat the 

June 26 record.  Look for the bins in the 

parish hall.   

New volunteer from St. Paul’s:  We 

are happy to welcome Conyers Woodruff 

to the Dorcas Ministry group. 

If you are interested in becoming a 

volunteer or learning more about Dorcas 

Ministry, contact Nancy Fierke at 

nfierke@bellsouth.net or call her at 919-

467-8807.  

Submitted by Nancy Fierke 
Dorcas Ministry Leader 

Refuge 4 Refugees Update 

We had a busy summer welcoming a 

new refugee family!  The family of six are 

Karen people from Burma.  They had 

been living in a refugee camp for many 

years.  Some relatives had managed to 

make it to the Triangle to resettle several 

years ago.  So, there was quite a joyful 

meeting when the family was reunited.  

St. Paul’s volunteers donated items then 

furnished an apartment in N. Raleigh for 

the family.  Many hands were involved.  

Mya Kyaw and Naw Chi and their 

children were thrilled with the 

apartment!   

Since then, St. Paul’s volunteers have 

been very busy helping the family get 

their start in the USA.  We rode the bus 

with the dad to learn the transit system so 

he can get to his ESL classes and job 

training.  Others organized and brought 

clothing.  There have been shopping 

trips for clothes and food as well as a 

diaper run to the “Diaper Bank” in 

Raleigh.  Health care assessments were 

completed at Wake County Health Dept 

with the assistance of St. Paul’s 

volunteers.  We signed the kids up for 

school at Wake County Schools 

International Enrollment.  The three 

school-aged kids will attend Green 

Elementary School on Six Forks Rd.    

There are plans for an outing for the 

whole family, and we’ll be having a 

welcome party at St. Paul’s in September.  

With the fantastic support of the St. Paul’s 

community, this family has high hopes for 

the future!  We look forward to more 

opportunities to be in relationship with 

them!   

Submitted by David Hatch 

mailto:outreach@dorcas-cary.org?subject=Dorcas
mailto:nfierke@bellsouth.net?subject=Dprcas
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Save the Date of October 9th, 2016 

For a Stop Hunger Now Packing Event 
We have another wonderful 

opportunity to pack meals with Stop 

Hunger Now coming soon.  

We need about 70 volunteers 

to make this a successful 

event.  The event is Sunday 

October 9th from 10:00 a.m. to 

12:00 noon in the parish hall.  

We will be packaging 10,000 

meals.  For those of you new 

to Stop Hunger Now, SHN is a 

multi-generational ministry 

that packs meals to be shipped both 

outside and within the US.  Addressing 

hunger needs to those affected 

by natural disasters, poverty and 

war.  One of the primary 

recipients of SHN meals are 

schools where there is a feeding 

program and as a result many 

more female children are 

attending school and thus getting 

an education on a global level.   

Submitted by Glenda Swann 

A Wheels4Hope Car Blessing at St. 

Paul's!!!  
Please mark your calendars for 

Sunday, October 16. St. Paul's will be 

sponsoring a Wheels4Hope Car Blessing 

during coffee hour in the church parking 

lot. You are invited to join in!!! 

What is a Wheels4Hope Car 

Blessing?  

Wheels4Hope accepts donations of 

used vehicles, refurbishes them in their 

garage, and places them with our 

neighbors who need a hand-up. A car 

blessing is when sponsors (St. Paul's  

members), Wheels4Hope staff and 

volunteers, and the vehicle recipients 

gather to meet each other and bless the 

car on its way with its new owner. This is 

a great opportunity to learn what a 

vehicle means to a recipient who didn't 

previously have one, to understand the 

contribution St. Paul's makes through its 

sponsorship and vehicle donations by 

members, and to learn how you can get 

involved. Please join us during coffee 

hour (10:15 AM) on Sunday, October 16!! 

For more information about 

Wheels4Hope, please visit 

www.wheels4hope.org or call 919-832-

1941.    

Submitted by Mike Sweeney 

A Wheels4Hope Car Blessing at St. Paul’s in 2015 

http://www.wheels4hope.org
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Even as we continue to provide 

music each and every Sunday, summer is 

a time of planning and preparing for 

coming program year for Music 

Ministries.  There has been a lot of work 

going on behind the scenes.  My tasks 

have been focused on choosing and 

preparing the music through Christmas, 

making sure that the instruments and 

other equipment are ready for the fall 

start-up, and generally preparing all 

things, large and small, to be prepared 

for a smooth start to the beginning of the 

program year.   

There has been a good 

representation of both adult choirs at 

summer services each week, even as 

people come and go for vacations and 

other trips.  Special thanks are in order 

for all of the musicians who offered solos 

and small ensembles for both the 9:00 

and 10:45 a.m. services throughout the 

summer.  Emery Anderson, Rock Angier, 

Simon Bate, Molly Hamelin, David 

Lindquist, Linda McKinney, and Elizabeth 

Uzzell all either sang solos or sang in 

small vocal ensembles for offertories.  

Christine Ingram played flute for an 

offertory, and I was pleased to be able to 

collaborate as a singer with her and in 

some of the vocal ensembles, as well as 

playing a bass trombone solo for an 

offertory early in June.  These musicians 

offered their talents and asked me to 

suggest pieces for them, a part of my 

work that I find particular pleasure in.  I 

am pleased to have these talented 

people to work with.   

Rusty McKinney 

Music Minister 

Busy Summer for Music Ministries  

Andrea Dreier has been the organist 

and pianist for most of the 9:00 a.m. 

services this past summer.  She is, of 

course, familiar as a member of the St. 

Paul’s Choir, as well as being our 

wonderful Epiphany Choir Director.  She 

also does a lot of accompanying for the 

vocal ensemble rehearsals throughout 

the year.  Andrea has a long background 

in church music and we are very grateful 

for her work here.   

Mac Pannill has played most of the 

10:45 am services this summer.  He has 

been the organist for White Plains UMC 

in Cary for more than 20 years.  The 

schedule at WPUMC fortuitously fits with 

ours in a way that Mac is able to fill in 

here at St. Paul’s for the later Sunday 

Service.  Besides being a top-notch 

organist, Mac grew up in the Episcopal 

Church and is a wonderful resource for 

us here.   

Thanks also to Carl Clark and 

Catherine Slade, who played this 

summer as well.  Carl needs little 

introduction, as he was an Interim 

Minister of Music here.  Always 

wonderful to have him back.  And 

Catherine is the Band and Chorus 

Director at Wendell Middle School, and 

has helped us out many times.  Both are 

delightful people and we are indeed 

fortunate to be able to call upon these 

talented folks when needed.   

Thanks to Summer Organists  

Joanna Li begins on September 1, 

2016 as a member of staff in the part-time 

position of Organist of St. Paul’s (see the 

Rector’s article). She has been playing at 

St. Paul’s since February 2014 and 

indeed has been our main organist since 

that time. Her work as a musical director 

for various theatre companies in various 

states has had her “off the bench” at St. 

Paul’s for extended periods. Jo received 

her Masters of Music in Organ 

Performance at the Cleveland Institute of 

Music as a student of renowned organist, 

Todd Wilson. She has served as organist 

both at Fairmount Presbyterian Church 

and at University Circle UMC in 

Cleveland. Jo has worked extensively as 

a musical director for theaters including 

Joanna Li Joins Staff as Organist 

 
Welcome 
Joanna Li 

as 
Organist! 
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Music Ministries Begins Program Year 

St. Paul’s currently has eight 

ensembles including handbell choirs and 

vocal choirs for all ages.  If you have ever 

sung or played an instrument, then you 

most probably have the skills to be in a 

choir or play handbells.  Youth and 

children who are currently playing an 

instrument or singing in a choir at school 

most definitely should be participating in 

an age appropriate musical group at St. 

Paul’s.  There is a lot of joy in making 

music for worship services in a group 

that is greater than the sum of its parts.  

All ensembles are under the direction of 

Rusty McKinney, except for the Epiphany 

Choir, which is led by Andrea Dreier.  

The normal weekly schedule for 

rehearsals is shown in the table to the 

right.  Here are short descriptions and 

the rehearsal start dates for each group.  

Vocal Choirs 

There are five vocal choirs.  All of 

them can use more members, but the 

9:00 Choir has the most room to grow.  

Also Canterbury Choir and Advent Choir 

have lost members to graduations.  If you 

have talent and ability to sing, then there 

is a place for you in a choir at St. Paul’s.   

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR: Wednesday 

Rehearsals Begin August 31 at 7:30 

p.m. (Adults) – This choir leads the 

congregation each Sunday for the 11:15 

a.m. service, provides weekly 

offertories, and performs at other times 

for special services and concerts 

throughout the year.   

9:00 CHOIR: Rehearsals  Ongoing 

(Adults, Youth) – This choir leads the 

congregation at the 9:00 a.m. service 

every Sunday and is in particular need of 

more members.  The time commitment is 

lower for this choir than others, as there 

is no mid-week rehearsal.  This is the 

perfect choir for busy folks who want to 

sing in a choir, but can’t fit in more 

activities during the week.   

CANTERBURY CHOIR: Tuesday 

Rehearsals Begin September 6 at 8:00 

p.m. (Youth, grades 6 – 12) – They 

participate in worship several times 

during their season including special 

services.   

ADVENT CHOIR: Wednesday 

Rehearsals Begin on September 7 at 

6:00 p.m. (Children, grades 3 - 5) – 

Children continue to learn about music 

and explore the music of the church, 

actively participating in worship several 

times during their season.   

EPIPHANY CHOIR: Wednesday 

Rehearsals Begin on September 7 at 

6:00 p.m. (Children grades K - 2). – 

Children are introduced to fundamentals 

of music though the music of the church, 

actively participating in worship several 

times during their season.   

(Continued on page 18) 

Post Playhouse in Nebraska, Parallel 45 

in Michigan, and Heights Youth Theatre 

in Cleveland. She has also worked as an 

accompanist for Interlochen Center for 

the Arts and for Opera Cleveland.  Jo is 

also the musical director for Cape Fear 

Regional Theatre in Fayetteville. I am 

pleased that we have been able to bring 

her on staff in a more defined 

relationship. Jo is an excellent musician 

and we are thrilled to have her on board.   

(Continued from page 16) 

Joanna Li:  Staff Organist (continued) 

Weekly Rehearsal Schedule for St. Paul’s Choirs 
Tuesday   

6:00 - 7:00 p.m. Bells of St. Paul’s (Adult) Church 

7:00 - 8:00 p.m. Canterbury Bells (Youth Gr. 6-12) Church 

8:00 - 9:00 p.m. Canterbury Choir (Youth Gr. 6-12) Choir Room / Church 

Wednesday   

6:00 - 6:45 p.m. Epiphany Choir (Children Gr. K- 2) Church 

6:00 - 6:45 p.m. Advent Choir (Children Gr. 3-5) Choir Room 

6:45 - 7:15 p.m. Advent Bells (Children Gr. 3-5) Church 

7:30 - 9:30 p.m. St. Paul’s Choir (Adult) Choir Room / Church 

Sunday   

8:15 a.m. 9:00 Choir (Adult, Teen) Choir Room 

10:30 a.m. St. Paul’s Choir (Adult) Choir Room 

Get in touch with Rusty McKinney, Minister of Music at rusty.mckinney@stpaulscary.org or at 
919-467-6241 if you are interested in learning more or to join an ensemble. 

mailto:rusty.mckinney@stpaulscary.org
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Handbell Choirs 

There are three handbell choirs.  

There are openings in the youth and 

children’s choirs as noted below, but 

adult and youth substitutes are frequently 

needed. We currently have three octave 

choirs.  

BELLS OF ST. PAUL’S: Tuesday 

Rehearsals Begin August 30 at 6:00 

p.m. (Adults) – The group is currently 

full (three octave choir), but substitute 

ringers are always welcome and needed!  

Ringers rehearse and participate in 

several worship services from 

September to May, and perform at other 

times for special services and concerts 

throughout the year.   

CANTERBURY BELLS: Tuesday 

Rehearsals Begin September 6 at 7:00 

p.m. –(Youth, grades 6 - 12) – Music 

reading and experience preferred, but if 

there is an interest to learn, these can be 

taught.  There are currently two 

positions open. The choir participates in 

worship several times during their 

season including special services.   

ADVENT BELLS: Wednesday 

Rehearsals Begin on September 7 at 

6:45 p.m. (Children, grades 3 – 5 ,who 

can commit to the rehearsal schedule 

and follow directions carefully) – The 

numbers are somewhat flexible, but at 

this age, around 10-12 for a three octave 

choir is about right, so five positions  

are definitely open.  A firm weekly 

commitment is needed to have good, 

steady, progress individually and for the 

group.  Children are introduced to the art 

of ringing and ensemble playing and 

learn musical notation.  Ringers 

participate in some worship services 

from September to May.   

(Continued from page 17) 

Music Ministries Program Year (continued) 

There are several events involving 

Music Ministries’ ensembles that you 

should make a note of now, so you don’t 

miss them! More to come. 

November 5- Bells of St. Paul’s will 

participate in the Capital Area Handbell 

Festival sponsored by the Raleigh 

Ringers. BSP will perform at the 

culminating concert at 4:00 pm at the 

Kerr Scott Building on the NC State 

Fairgrounds 

November 12- Bells of St. Paul’s will 

perform during the Arts and Crafts 

Festival as will a strolling quartet of 

carolers from the St. Paul’s Choir 

November 13- All vocal choirs at St. 

Paul’s will come together to sing a 

special offertory anthem at both the 9:00 

and 11:15 a.m. services for Stewardship 

Sunday. 

December 18- 4:00 pm- Advent 

Lessons and Carols will be sung by the 

St. Paul’s Choir. This traditional Anglican 

program of music and scripture readings 

is sure to deepen your Advent reflections 

even as the music and readings begin to 

glimpse the coming of Christmas.  

Music Ministries Dates to Note  

Please join us on September 24th for 

our next volunteer work day!  Our 

buildings are due for a bit of 

maintenance and “TLC”.  We will need 

help with painting, washing, replacing, 

installing, removing, and even de-

greasing around campus!  We will meet 

in the parish hall at 9:00 a.m. and will be 

working for most of the day.  Please feel 

free to come as you are able.  For 

additional information or to offer up 

specific talents/resources, please contact 

Brent Hauser at 336-407-3285 or at 

bdhauser@gmail.com.  

Church Work Day 

mailto:bdhauser@gmail.com?subject=Church%20Work%20Day%20September%2024
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